NATIONAL BOATING SAFETY ADVISORY COUNCIL

October 20-22, 2007

Arlington, VA

DRAFT - Resolution Number 2007-80-X
Guidance Regarding the Reauthorization of the Sport Fish resTORATION and Boating Trust Fund

WHEREAS, Existing funding to boating safety programs from the Sport Fish Restoration and Boating Trust Fund is significantly reduced by reductions which are used to fund administrative and grant programs; AND 

WHEREAS, Other programs within the Trust Fund have similar costs which are deducted before fund distribution percentages are applied; AND
WHEREAS, Approximately 59% of the entire fund is derived from the tax on motorboat fuel; AND

WHEREAS, Significant fund receipts are derived from other boat-related revenue (depth finders, import duties on yachts); AND
WHEREAS, the USCG is not sufficiently funded to conduct the national boating survey on a biannual basis, from which survey data will benefit planning and administration for all boating and fishing organizations; AND
WHEREAS, the recovery of the deficit-reduction funds was recaptured during the last reauthorization process which bolstered the Trust Fund revenue by approximately $100-110 million per year; AND

WHEREAS, the recovery funds were totally comprised of motorboat fuel tax money; AND

WHEREAS, there was an agreement by the Trust Fund beneficiary user groups through an organization (commonly referred to as ALAB) to reconsider program percentages for boating safety to reflect the increase in revenue from the recovered motorboat fuel tax money,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the National Boating Safety Advisory Council, meeting in regular session in Arlington, VA on October 22, 2007, does hereby recommend that the USCG pursue the following legislative changes in the upcoming reauthorization of the Sport Fish Restoration and Boating Trust Fund:
1. “Set aside deductions” from the state boating safety program allocation will be a pre-percentage fund deduction.

2. The percentage allocated to state boating safety programs shall be increased by an additional 8.5% to reflect approximately 50% of the motorboat fuel tax. 

3. When additional funding is achieved, an additional $1 million per year shall be transferred from the state boating safety program allocation to the USCG Office of Auxiliary and Boating Safety to fund the National Boating Survey.
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the USCG bring forth changes in the Sport Fish Restoration and Boating Trust Fund legislation that would
1. Rescind legislative language which occurred during the most recent reauthorization which allowed non-boating and fishing programs to receive more program funding than the activity generated.

2. Seek an excise tax that would be applied to the sale of canoes, kayaks, rowing sculls, inflatable rafts, drift boats, sailboards, sailboats without motors, and other boats not designed to be used with motorized propulsion and that these Trust Fund revenues be devoted to boating programs that show direct benefit to the recreational non-motorized vessel community (such as search and rescue, education, and access).
